
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                           

  

 
 

April 1, 2004

 
 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,  
 
 
Greetings, in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ.  Grace be unto 
you, and peace, from God our Father, and the Lord Jesus Christ.  
 
First, I want to thank you for your support and especially your prayers, before 
and during my trip to Cape Coast, Ghana.  I want to assure you, that the Lord 
has done wonderful and amazing things in my life through this experience that 
you have had a part in.   God has used you to help supply the needs for His 
work, at exactly the right time.  There are no words that can express my 
thankfulness for you. 
 
It was a privilege to have been invited by Pastor Simpson of the Bible 
Believers Independent Baptist Church and to have had the opportunity to 
minister to the people of Cape Coast, Ghana. 
 
Pastor Simpson hosted the “Word of Truth Bible Conference”, which was held 
each evening from 7:00pm until 9:30pm in a local regional hospital parking 
lot.  The parking lot was not only adjacent to the hospital, but also in the midst 
of a host of villages and other housing developments.  The conference started 
on the evening of March 3rd and continued each evening until March 12th.   I 
had the joy of preaching each night opposite Pastor Simpson, as well as three 
other men of the church. 
 
In addition to the Bible conference, Pastor Simpson allowed me to preach the 
Sunday morning church service, which was also a true blessing.  We also had 
the opportunity to preach in the chapel services of two local schools.  (After 
one of those chapel services, two young ladies spoke with two of the national 
workers in reference to some questions that they had about salvation.)  As a 
result, they came to the Bible conference that night and subsequently trusted 
Jesus Christ as their personal Saviour.   In addition to these two girls, there 
were eight others who also trusted in the Lord Jesus Christ for their salvation 
during the conference.   There were also many of the church members who 
made spiritual decisions over the course of the conference.  Praise the Lord! 
 
 



 
 
 
 I also had the opportunity on several occasions to accompany Pastor Simpson on visitation to some 

special families that he has been ministering to.  It was a blessing to see Christ’s love so evidently 
expressed through the Simpson’s to the people of Cape Coast. 
 
Whether or not I was a blessing, encouragement or a help to Pastor Simpson, the church at Cape 
Coast or the people of Cape Coast, I do not know, however I can assure you that they were to me. 
 
Mr. Richard Ciarrocca, director of Antioch New Testament Baptist Mission (an in house ministry of 
the Maranatha Baptist Church), has graciously invited me to share the details of this mission’s trip 
with him in the forum of the “More About Missions” radio broadcast on WOEL 89.9-FM.  These 
interviews will be aired on the Friday broadcasts at 6:30pm for at least the next 3 weeks (Starting 
on Friday April 2nd).  If you are out of the WOEL radio listening area, you can tune in to WOEL on 
the internet at www.mbcmin.org by clicking on the WOEL logo. 
 
Also, you can visit my website for other information, pictures, audio files, and updates.  Simply 
click on the Ghana flag in the upper right hand corner. 
 
Again, I thank you for your support, both in prayer as well as financially.  Praise, glory and honor 
to our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ, for he is ALWAYS good! 
 
“Brethren, keep yourselves in the love of God, looking for the mercy of our Lord Jesus Christ unto 
eternal life.  And of some have compassion, making a difference:  And others save with fear, 
pulling them out of the fire; hating even the garment spotted by the flesh. “ 
 
 
In and Through Christ Jesus, 
 
 
 
David C. Mills 
www.born2serve.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


